July 8, 2013

Dear Assembly Members,

I am writing, per your instruction, to request a waiver of the remainder of my property tax bill. On December 6, 2012, I paid the property taxes that was owed of \$504.00. I am told that the payment was applied to penalty and interest first and this has left a balance owing of \$96.18 left owing on my 2012 property tax account that will continue to accrue a one percent (1%) interest rate per month.

I feel that my request for waiver of the balance should be granted. I have been instructed by City staff to attend an Assembly meeting and then was told at that meeting that I wasn't following proper procedure so now I am writing as I was instructed to request this waiver. My husband is the sole wage earner and I am unemployed. We work hard to just be able to pay our bills.

Any consideration would be appreciated in this matter. This is a difficult time for us and now 2013 property taxes are due as well.

Sincerely.

Lydia McGraw

288 Kogwanton Street